
Mountain View Medical Center (SUP-18-12) 
Background  

History and Conditions 
The property was annexed in 1961. The Town granted medical use on the property in 
1980. Essentially, the structures and landscaping on the site are the same as in the 
1980 approval. The property has been regularly maintained, with some minor 
improvements over the years. The last approval was the replacement of the two entry 
monument signs in 2010 and remodeling of these signs in 2012. Attachment F is a 
Special Use Permit History of the property.  
 
General Plan/Zoning 
The subject property has a General Plan designation of “Medical Office” pursuant to the 
Town’s General Plan Land Use Map. The zoning on the subject property is “Special Use 
Permit – Medical Office”. The proposed medical office use is in conformance with this 
designation and zoning.  
 
Several General Plan policies apply related to the request for redevelopment of the 
Mountain View Medical Center property. Primary policies that apply include the policies 
of Goal LU 2.1.2, Special Use Permit Property Revitalization. Attachment E is a more 
exhaustive list of pertinent General Plan policies for consideration in review of this 
application request.  
 
Enforcement   
As of the date of this report, there is one known active code violation on the subject site. 
The Town received a complaint on December 19, 2018 about trash pickup prior to 6:30 
a.m. Collection follows the large truck regulations in the Town Code, which in the non-
summer months is 7:00 a.m. The property owner contacted the trash provider.  
 




































